
ESMHA Executive Meeting 
March 4, 2021 

Start time 7:30 pm 
End time:  pm 

Platform: ZOOM 
Minutes Taken By: Melissa Crooks 

 

 

ITEM DISCUSSION ACTION 

Attendance Present: Paul, Melissa C, Troy N, 
Shannon K, Melissa A, Rod, 
Natalie S, Janie C, Laura R, Alex 
M, Natalie, Jake B, Jason, Tracey 
A  

 

Approval of Previous Minutes Minutes were sent out prior to 
meeting for review. 

N/A 

COVID 19 UPDATE Public Health Announcement 
was made today that we will be 
back to status quo with 
practices, games, and 
spectators will be allowed back 
in the rinks. Everyone is working 
diligently on ice schedules and 
we should have teams on the 
ice by Friday.  We are planning 
on using practice ice times to 
reschedule all missed games 
since the last shutdown. 
We have spoke to the rink and 
there will be no changes to the 
COVID procedures that we have 
been following prior to the 
most recent closure. 
Central minor games will 
continue Saturday and will also 
use practice rink time to make 
up the games that were missed. 
Dartmouth Rec will be trying to 
move forward with their 
original plan and attempt to 
make up games with practice 
ice times. They are still planning 
on moving forward until mid-
April with their playoff format. 
 

 



ICE It has been confirmed that the 
ice in Musquodoboit will be 
removed April 12, 2021.  This 
could impact the U13 AAA so 
this is being looked into. 

 

Restricted Zones There have been lots of 
conversations with many 
people regarding the recent 
restricted zones and how that 
impacted ESMHA.  Everyone 
and anyone who needs to know 
about this has been informed of 
what the impacts are. We are 
hopeful impacts will be 
considered in the future if 
closures occur again 

  

Reminder About Masks All coaches must be wearing 
appropriate (meeting Public 
Health Requirements) masks.   
If you are coaching two teams 
they must be wearing an 
appropriate mask at all times 
with both teams. Reminder the 
buff style masks are not 
approved.  

 

COVID QUESTIONAIRE If you are waiting for a result 
from an A-symptomatic COVID 
test you are still allowed in the 
rinks. 

 

 


